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Copperas Cove residents who watch the 
city council meetings online should notice 
an improvement in the quality of  the audio 
and video in the future.

During Tuesday’s regular city council 
meeting, all seven members of  the council 
voted to have City Manager Ryan Haverlah 
execute a contract with Rushworks in the 
amount of  $106,510.16 for audio/visual 
upgrades. 

Terry Gearhart, the city’s director of  
information technology told the council 
Tuesday that Rushworks is already famil-
iar with the current audio/visual equip-
ment the city uses.

One councilman, Fred Chavez, personally 
thanked Gearhart during his presentation 
for the effort to upgrade the equipment.

“Thank God we’re upgrading,” Chavez 
said. “It has desperately been needed; it’s 

something that we need to maintain trans-
parency.”

Chavez said he has “hated” the current 
audio/visual system since he joined the 
council in 2018.

Much of  what the city currently uses was 
brought over from the previous council 
chambers in 2017, and most of  it has been 
pieced together since the early 2000s, Gear-
hart said.

UTILITY SERVICE DISCONNECTIONS
At the end of  the council meeting, the 

council made no motion to suspend utility 
service disconnections.

Haverlah made a presentation to the 
council about utility service delinquencies 
after a request from Chavez to do so during 
the Sept. 15 meeting.

The city stopped disconnections and 
stopped applying late fees from December 
2019 to July, due to the sudden discontinua-
tion of  service by Fathom Water Group, the 

company the city contracted with in May 
2017.

Fathom began handling customer service 
and billing later that year.

Since July, when the city resumed 
disconnections, there are 1,246 utility 
accounts with some sort of  delinquent 
balance for a total delinquent amount of  
$478,106.

“As you can see, we’re looking at just 
less than 10% of  our customer base that is 
delinquent on their current, active utility 
account,” Haverlah said. “With that being 
said — and looking at these numbers and 
looking at the total number of  accounts 
that we continue to work with on a monthly 
basis … staff ’s recommendation would be 
not to suspend disconnects for utilities.”

In response to a question from Council-
man Marc Payne, Haverlah said the cus-
tomer service and billing transition from 
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The Copperas Cove City 
Park will be notably less 
crowded the week before Hal-
loween this year. The city’s 
annual Fall-O-Ween Festival, 
previously scheduled for Oct. 
24, has been canceled for this 
year.

City spokesman Kevin 
Keller said the decision was 
made by the Copperas Cove 
Parks and Recreation depart-

ment, as a result of  the coro-
navirus pandemic.

“Unfortunately, due to the 
expected high attendance and 
overall inability to regulate 
social distancing at such a 
large event, we have made the 
diffi cult decision to cancel 
this year’s event for the safety 
of  our residents and commu-
nity,” Keller said in a news 
release published Monday.

Last year’s Fall-O-Ween 
drew a crowd of  more than 
1,500.

Lines of  cars waited 30 
minutes or more to pay the $5 
fee to get into the park, while 
other families willing to walk 
from surrounding neighbor-
hoods parked along streets up 
to a mile away.

Keller said the city is hope-
ful to bring the event back in 
2021.

Questions or concerns may 
be directed to Ashley Wilson, 
special events coordinator, at 
awilson@copperascovetx.gov 
or 254-542-2719.

TRICK-OR-TREAT
One annual tradition that 

will be allowed to continue is 
trick-or-treat.

In a separate news release, 
Keller said the city does not 
regulate the annual tradition.

“... We do recommend for 
those wishing to participate 
that it be done on Halloween 
evening, Saturday, October 31, 
2020, from 6pm to 8pm,” Keller 
said in the release.
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All candidates for Copperas Cove City 
Council — incumbent Marc Payne, Vonya 
Hart, Gary Kent and Terri Deans — partici-
pated in a candidate forum Monday hosted 
by the Copperas Cove Chamber of  Com-
merce.

The event took place at the Copperas 
Cove ISD board room, and it was streamed 
on Facebook and YouTube.

The fi rst question the moderator asked 
the candidates was about downtown Cop-
peras Cove and whether the candidates 
view it as “healthy and successful” and 
what they would do to change it.

Payne said speaking of  the “actual 
Main Street” in downtown, the answer is 
“no.”

“It was designed 150 years ago for com-
merce, and we don’t do commerce the same 
way,” he said.

Many of  the buildings and streets were 
built in the early 1900s, he said.

Payne said that the city has applied for 
various grants in the past to help rejuve-
nate downtown, but has been denied.

“Now that we’ve suffered this pandemic, 
and a lot of  our businesses have closed, 
we’re getting to a point where we’re quali-
fying for grants,” Payne said.

Hart said she recently walked through 
the downtown area while sipping on a cafe 
mocha.

“It felt abandoned, and it just made me 
really sad,” Hart said. “I could see the 
improvements that they’re trying to do; I 
could see the gardens. I see the sidewalk.”

Hart said she is optimistic of  what the 
city has been doing to help the downtown 

area.
“I do believe that there are plans, and 

there are developments that are happening 
right now to make it more attractive,” she 
said.

Kent, who has served on the council 
previously, said he believes downtown is 
“welcoming, but it could be better.” He said 
he wants to push things from good to great.

Kent said when he was on the council, he 
and his peers worked together and pulled 
together to make a lot of  things in the city 
look good.

“We need to look forward now (with) 
helping bring more businesses in,” Kent 
said. “We need to look at some of  the things 
that will help Copperas Cove stand by itself, 
alone.”

Deans said she acknowledged that 


